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Saturday of his Sub-Committee, which dealt with the subject 
of the "A" Diploma, but I was in New York and could not attend.

I am not familiar with the contentions set forth by 
Dr. Rothneyj in fact, I thought the situation was otherwise, and that 
McGill was giving adequate work

Dr. Rothney wrote me as to the Continuation Year, but 
introduced this subject of the "A" Diploma without any particular reason 
that I know of.
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I do not agree with him that post graduate work in 
Education should be compulsory. I am also persuaded that a measure­
ment of hours per week of lectures is no proper criterion.

If you are not planning to be at the Meeting of the 
Protestant Committee at Lennoxville on the 30th, it might be well if 
Professor Clarke could post me as to the syllabus in effect at McGill, 
so that I can deal with the subject intelligently at,the Meeting.

/
Yours faithfully,.
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